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Vol. 19, No. 9	    September 2019

Rohnerville-Redwood
Chapter No. 76

Dear Sisters and Brothers,     
     Rohnerville-Redwood Chapter members had 

a busy July and August. In July there was the 4th of July parade in 
Ferndale and the Fortuna Rodeo parade. All the Masonic Orders 
were well represented on the floats. Members also met to make 
Port Pals.
     August started off with the Masonic BBQ in Rohner Park with 
Eel River Empire Lodge cooking a wonderful pit BBQ. This month 
the officers performed initation for Deputy Grand Matron Shari, 
prepared the dinner for Eel River Empire lodge for their stated 
meeting, and held our regular stated meeting. All of these events 
took place within one week. On August 11 a speaker from Paws 
for Purple Hearts spoke at the Ferndale Veterans’ Memorial 
Building. This program provides service dogs for veterans, and 
is the special project of the Worthy Grand Matron and Worthy 
Grand Patron this year.
	 This year our Chapter picnic is being held in September. The 
date is Sunday, September 8 at 2pm in 
Jim Widdoes backyard. We hope to see 
a lot of our members and their family 
there. Please bring someone you think 
might like to join Eastern Star. We need 
your RSVP by Tuesday, September 3, 
so that the hamburger and hot dogs 
can be ordered. Please let Karen (725-
3532) or Jim (725-9763) know if you 
plan to attend, and if you would prefer a hamburger or hotdog. 
Those attending are asked to bring a sidedish or dessert.
     Members and friends are invited to help make “Port Pals” in 
September. We will be getting together on Sunday, September 
15 at 2pm at Jim Widdoes’ home.
	 Join us and bring a friend to help make port pals. Port pals 
are donated locally to individuals having chemotherapy treat-
ment.
	 Our Chapter has been honored to have Sister Tricia Coombs 
appointed as Grand Representative to Tennessee in California. 
Tricia traveled to Tennes-
see earlier this year and at-
tended their Grand Chapter. 
We will have a reception to 

honor her on October 12 at 2pm. More information will be in the 
next Trestleboard.
     We would love to have you attend a meeting on the second 
Thursday of the Month at 7:30pm. If you need transportation 
to and from the meeting let Worthy Matron Kim (298-4322) or 
Karen (725-3532) know.

Star Love,
Worthy Matron Kim
Worthy Patron Ken

UPCOMING EVENTS
September:
4 – Masonic Dinner 6:30pm
8 – Chapter Picnic 2pm, Jim Widdoes backyard
12 – Stated Meeting 7:30pm  Theme: Come as you are or 
	 as you would be if you didn’t have an OES meeting 
15 – Port Pals 2pm, Jim Widdoes’ home
19 – Scottish Rite Dinner (prepare and serve)
	
October :
2 – Masonic Dinner 6:30pm
10 – Stated Meeting – 7:30pm  Election of Officers
12 – Reception for Tricia Coombs, Grand Rep. to Tennessee  2pm 
17 – Scottish Rite Dinner (Mason of  the Year)
23-26 – Grand Chapter   

	 The year is fast approaching the end and I 
am sure we are not quite ready.Time to turn our 
thoughts to next year and start planning.

Sept. 2 - 7:30pm Dark Labor Day
Sept  8 - 7pm  Refreshments, 7:30pm Stated meeting
Sept  16 - 7:30pm  Practice 2nd degree
Sept  23 - 7:30pm Practice
Sept  30 - 7:30pm Practice

Fraternally,
Lee Astorino, Master

Ferndale Lodge No. 193
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Brothers and Sisters—We encourage you to make donations to YOUR Northcoast Masonic Trestleboard to keep it coming to all 
members of the Masonic Family located in our beautiful Northcoast area. Donations made directly, as well as advertising sponsorships, 
are credited to your organization. You may use the coupon below to send in your contribution. Any amount is welcome and can be 
made in honor/memory of a friend or loved one. Every little bit helps—so please send what you can today!

THANK YOU DONORS!

2019-2020
Trestleboard Olympics

Please remember that donations go to 
the organization of your choice to help 
defray their monthly costs of this im-
portant publication and your donation is 
noted in each month’s edition. You can 
make a donation in any amount, in your 
name, in memory of, in honor of or you 
can insert your business card (Business 
Card ads cost $10.00 per month)

Please make checks payable 
to: Your Own Organization 
and mail to:
Alan Smyth
c/o Six Rivers Lodge
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521

I would like to contribute to The Northcoast Trestleboard for the 2019-2020 year at the following level:
 	 BRONZE 	 SILVER 	 GOLD 	 PLATINUM 	 DIAMOND
 	 up to $25 	 $26-$50 	 $51-$75 	 $76-$100 	 $101 or more
Enclosed is my donation in the amount of $ ____________________________________
Please credit this donation to my organization: __________________________________
Please list donation in the name of ____________________________________________
Donation is IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF: (circle one) ______________________________
I hereby grant permission to publish my name as a donor. Signature: ____________________________________________

The names above have been deemed to have granted consent because they have completed a donor form in the past.
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THE NORTHCOAST MASONIC TRESTLEBOARD
Published monthly as the Official Publication of the 101st and 105th Masonic Districts. Subscription price $15 per year to sojourn-
ers. Postage paid at Redding, CA 96049. The 15th of the month preceding date of issue is the deadline for all news items, photo-
graphs and advertising. Submissions after that date will not be included. All articles should be addressed to: Editor, Northcoast 
Trestleboard, P.O. Box 494160, Redding, CA 96049. Phone/Fax (call first for fax) (530) 226-9339 email: editor@northcoastMasons.
org. When sending by email, please put ONLY the name and number of your organization in the subject 
line. Do NOT put the month, or “Trestleboard” or anything else in the subject line. Remember that what you type is what gets 
printed. Please check spelling, grammar, punctuation and sentence structure, as well as capitalization. Items specific to the calen-
dar should also be faxed separately or emailed to: editor@northcoastMasons.org.

BRONZE
Nancy Gayle  Watkins
Margaret L  Richmond
Geoffrey T & Elizabeth Wright
Leslie & William A McBroome
Charles E Blunk
Bonnie & F Sutter Fox
Gerald A Pearson
Edward E.  Harr
Michael W Alcorn
Michael P Vertar
Tim S Moxon
Herman W Bouler
Alyse L & Clayton R Webber
Alice R & Thomas C Oliphant
David  Perkins-Merte
Jason M Barr
Jose L Garcinuno
Sally A & Michael D Sanders 
	 IHO Alan J Smyth PM
Jonathan L Thomas
David J Mucha
Diane R Dillard
Gae C Geram
Laird R Crandall
Robert Lee Neathery Sr.
Robert Lee Neathery Sr. 
	 IMO Hans H. Boggs
Robert E and Virginia A Abrahamson
Terry E Smith
Martha A Peters
Marie & William Butrica Sr 
	 IMO Theda Wallen,Eleanor 
Sweet & Elaine Widdos
William Butrica Sr 
	 IMO Marie Butricia,Theda Wal-
len,& Bob Murphy
Mary & Jerry Scott 
	 IMO Mervin Moe PM
Elizabeth G Thompson 
	 IMO Walter R Mc Connell
Richard D McKenna 
	 IMO Jean McKenna
Michael  & Lynett  Flockhart 
	 IMO Ernest & Gwen Gossett

James G. Widdoes 
	 IMO Elaine Widdoes
Janet & Luther Stiles
Margie A Yates 
	 IMO Jim Yates
Richard D McKenna
Nancy L & Kirby L Bay
Mary L & Kenneth E Christiansen
Beverly A & David Walden  
	 IMO H. Earl & Robert B Walden
Harry E & Elaine D Dillon
Lisa G and Jeffrey A Mc Combs 
	 and White
James J Wroble
Laura E Suchanek 
	 IMO June & Keith Murphy
Travis J Smith
Jean C and Frank Arruda Jr.
Lisa G and Jeffrey A McCombs 
	 and White
Lola Gail Moxon
Melane and John Gonsalves
Jean C and Frank Arruda Jr.
Naomi R and Milton M Abbott Jr
Madalyn S & Larry L Schmidt
Naomi R & Milton M Abbott Jr

SILVER
Linda R.(Myers) & Michael R Mo-
reland IMO Roy E. Moreland PM 
& Franklin N. Myers PM
James S Irving  
	 IMO Muriel & Sam Brown
Jean Scott 
	 IMO Jim Scott
Regina Hauger 
	 IMO Ray Hauger
Velva E Angell 
	 IMO Lucius (Bud) Angell lll
Maxine and Harvey Iness 
	 IMO Arthur Bolton
Loye L & Eugene H Greer
Kathy & Lee Ulansey
Regina Hauger 
	 IMO Ray Hauger

Gloria A Dinsmore 
	 IMO Bob Kinsmore
Melanie Hosford
Laurel L Seymour-Beebe
Tricia Stewart 
	 IMO Helen & Don McDonell
Carole I Amer-Koch 
	 IMO Leroy Koch
Victoria Ann & Val C Webster
Patricia L & Fred R Tomlin
Judith M & James L Haygood
Ann C McClary
Virgina L & Robert E Abrahamson 
	 IMO Edgar J Abrahamson
Cheryl L & Richard E  Peterson
Yvonne P & John B McGrath
Pamela A Ford-Cavanagh
Harry Pond Jr.
Janet & Bob  Anderson
Linda M Mathes

GOLD
Barbara Kennedy 
	 IHO Northern Stars
Mary & Burnie Kemp
Eugene A Schnell Jr. 
	 IMO LeAna Schnell
Lisle E. Holt 
	 IMO Gayleen Smith
Laura S Alberts 
	 IHO Goldie I Stottrup
Gerald D Irving Jr. 
	 IMO Gerald D Irving Sr.
	 Eileen Y Irving & Gwen Irving
Carol H & George H Durfee
Steven Blair
Steven M Jacobs 
	 IMO Rita & Isadore Jacobs & 
Karen Maynard
Linda M Mathes 
	 IMO Chris R. Mathes PM
Joyce Mather
Joyce Mather 
	 IMO Dorothy Lyman
Gabriel A Vaughn

Jason K Akana

PLATINUM
Linde D Ballentine
Maxine and Jesse Hill
Edie G Lewis 
	 IMO Bob Lewis
Maureen L & Norman H Sprankle
Laraine & G. Thomas Hopper
Dorothy Doggett 
	 IMO Merle Doggett
Frank E Alden
Candi & Phillip Glenn
Donald B McCann
Donald B McCann
Joseph G Wrigley
Elaine & Dale Grothman
Harry M Pond Jr.
Bobbi & Steven R. Hudson

DIAMOND
Marion Kaye Letchworth 
	 IMO Travis Howard Letchworth
Lorraine Bessellieu 
	 IMO Bert Bessillieu
DianeJ & Philip Grunert 
	 IMO Wilda & Jay Grunert
Le Ann & Gary  Lafaunce 
	 IMO Maxine and Don Lafaunce
Robert H Rex
Christopher R Mills
Sharon & Melvin Thomsen 
	 IMO Ellen & James Thomsen 
and James S Thomsen
Barbara & Peter N Kerhoulas
Janet L & Bradley K Smith
Alan J  Smyth 
	 IMO Jacque P. Smyth &
	 IHO Patricia R. Newell
Kathi Vertar	
	 IMO Michael J. Vertar
Charles J	 Walz
James K Morrison



3

P.O. Box 5178 | Arcata, CA 95518 | 707.497.4300
dorjepadma@planet-teas.com | planet-teas.com

Planet Teas LLC
Mindfulness, Wisdom

and Health Tea
Dorja Kirsten

ITMA Tea Master/CEO

 Ferndale Chapter No. 23

Happy September! The weather is still delight-
ful, trees are beginning their gorgeous autumn 
fashion show, and pumpkin flavored everything 

is about to ensure we know the seasons are changing. Speak-
ing of change, did you know Paws for Purple Hearts helps make 
the lives of veterans and active duty service personal who have 
PTSD, traumatic brain injuries, and/or mobility impairments 
better by pairing them with a dog specifically trained for their 
needs? The Paws for Purple Hearts Community Forum we hosted 
at the Ferndale Veteran’s Memorial Hall turned out very well.  
Over half of those in attendance were community members and 
one veteran was able to start the application process for a dog.  
Clinical Director, Matt Decker and his service dog, Larson, did a 
fabulous job conveying their message of hope and sharing the 
mission of Paws for Purple Hearts with Humboldt County Com-
munity members. Great job to Janessa Woolley, chairperson, and 
a huge thank you to all who made this event 
extraordinary. 
	 In August, we were also honored by a visit 
from the beautiful Betty Genzoli who is 98 
years young and looking fantastic. Thank you 
Carol Gibson for hosting and thank you to all 
who were able to gather in Betty’s honor. 
	 Our membership committee presented 
some fantastic ideas for events, to increase 
membership, and for member retention. It 
was a lovely and well thought out presentation 
(Great job, Cynthia Leeper!). More details will be rolling out as 
soon as they are locked in and available.Be looking out for ways 
you can assist them and be involved.
Plans for the month of September include:
September 11 – Stated Meeting.  It’s Back-to-School Night!  We 
are collecting school supplies for students at Ferndale Elemen-
tary School. For those planning to attend Grand Chapter of Cali-
fornia Sessions in October, $37.50 for registration is due by this 
meeting.  Refreshments by Janessa at 6:15pm.  Our Meeting 
starts at 7:30pm. 
September 28 – We are preparing and serving dinner for Red-
wood Nile Club.  Thank you in advance to all who can help!  Serv-
ers, please arrive by 6:00 p.m. at the Veteran’s Memorial Hall.  
Happy September Birthday wishes go to:  Dan Janney, the 1st; 
Diane Wood, the 9th; Cynthia Matzen, the 20th; Marlene Hover, 
the 24th; and Peggy Mecham-Carlotti, the 27th.  
	 Whether you celebrate autumn with apple pie, football, fires 

in the fireplace, books, friends, sweaters, pumpkin lattes, rejoic-
ing at the return of the school year, or being mesmerized by the 
cornucopia of colors God paints the foliage, know you are in our 
hearts, you are loved, and we are grateful you are part of our 
family.

With Giggles and Buddy kisses,
Deanna and Kirby Bay, Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106
Brethren and Friends,

	 I hope everyone has been enjoying their sum-
mer.  As we get closer to fall it is time to start look-

ing out for all the students headed back to school. Drive Safe.
	 Just a short note regarding our Tuesday night meals.  Wow... 
Hats off to the guys in the kitchen, Gabe, Dan, Eddie and the oth-
ers on the Knife and Fork Brigade - the food has been fantastic. 
THANKS! 
	 For those who were able to attend the District Picnic this 
year, I would like to say thank you.  For those who had conflicts 
and unable to attend, we hope you can put it on your schedule for 
next year (August 2nd, 2020).  We have some new ideas for a pro-
gram next year so please mark the date on your calendars.  One 
thing that will never change, or I should say, I hope never chang-
es, is the fantastic food.  What a great job the guys do cooking all 
that beef.  Well done, Brothers 
	 We once again we have the honor of hosting a 9/11 Remem-
brance dinner for both the Arcata Police Department and Arcata 
Fire District employees.  We will recognize all these employees 
for their dedication to our local community.  Whether working in 
the office or out on the street, we are all very fortunate to have 
these individuals here and available to assist us when needed.  
Six Rivers Lodge will be presenting an award to an outstanding 
employee from each of these agencies.  The individuals receiving 
these awards have been chosen by their peers.  We will have a 
social hour starting at 5:30. Dinner will be served at 6:30 with a 
presentation following dinner.  Please make a note that this very 
special event will be on Wednesday September 11, 2019. Please 
call the lodge with your RSVP as soon as possible.
	 These last few months we have had the great privilege of 
busily conferring degrees.  We will continue to be busy with this 
activity, as our new entered apprentices become ready to move 

Continued on page 4
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Humboldt No. 216,
Rainbow for GirlsR

Humboldt Assembly Rainbow Girls 
have been having lots of fun! Recently 
one of our members who is a part of the 

California Rainbow Public Relations Team traveled to Covina, CA 
for the PR retreat. She enjoyed bonding with Rainbow Girls from 
across the state and learning valuable publicity skills. 	
	 We also held a membership party where we enjoyed get-
ting to know our prospective members while watching a movie 
as well as eating pizza, 
cookies, ice cream, 
and other snacks. We 
had a blast getting to 
play mini golf with the 
members of Humboldt 
Pledge and our soon to 
be Rainbow sisters. 
	 Our annual official 
visit will be on Septem-
ber 7 at 2pm at the Eel 
River Empire Lodge in 
Fortuna. We will get to 
spend time with our Supreme Deputy, Grand Worthy Advisor, and 
some of California’s Grand Officers. We would love to see you here 
and have your support! Following our official visit we will also have 
a mystery event where we will enjoy more quality time with our 
pledge sisters. 
	 On September 15 we will be taking part in the annual Consti-
tution Observance, put on by Humboldt Lodge, which we enjoy 
seeing each year. 
	 At our meeting on September 9th we will be collecting 
canned and non-perishable foods to donate to Food for People. 
Humboldt Assembly will also be welcoming several new mem-
bers into our assembly at our initiation on September 22 at 4pm. 
	 The following evening on Sept 23rd, at our regular 7pm meet-
ing we will be saying farewell to our Worthy Advisor, Cristen, as it 
will be the last meeting of her term. During this meeting we will 
have many of our majority members filling in as offices as part of 
our alumni night. We hope to see you at both of these events so 
that you can get to know our new members and watch our ma-
jority members perform memory work alongside us. Thank you 
all for your support and we hope to see you at any of these events 
that you can attend and our meetings on the second and fourth 
Mondays of each month at 7pm at the Humboldt Lodge. 

With lots of Rainbow Love,
Hope Crossley, PWA

Humboldt No. 216, Rainbow for Girls PR Retreat

up.  Thank you to the coaches who are assisting these brothers.  
It is the dedication of these coaches that allows our fraternity to 
continue to prosper.  If you are reading this and are interested 
in finding out what you can do to lend a hand with your lodge, 
please don’t hesitate to give me a call.  We have something for 
you to do.
	 Six Rivers Lodge will be taking a bay cruise on the Madaket 
on Saturday September 14th at 6:45. There will be no charge for 
this cruise due to a generous donation from Worshipful Mike Al-
corn.  Please give the lodge a call to RSVP as we must let them 
know how many will be on the boat.  The cruise leaves from the 
foot of C street.  Please be there ready to go by 6:30. There will 
be a no host bar available if you so choose.  Call 822-1211 to leave 
your reservations.   

Dates to remember:
Sept. 3 - Stated Meeting, Dinner at 6:30pm Meeting at 7:30pm
Sept. 11 - 9/11 Remembrance Dinner with the Arcata Police and 
Fire Awards 5:30pm
Sept. 14 - Madaket Bay cruise, 6:30pm at the foot of C Street
Sept. 17 - Second Degree, 7pm (No Dinner)
Sept. 24 - Jackson Ranch meeting at 6pm, Dinner at 6:45pm, 
3rd degree practice after dinner

Fraternally,
Jeff White, WM	

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106, continued from page 3
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Humboldt Lodge No. 79  

  

 HUMBOLDT MASONIC LODGE 
IS HONORING 

HALBY O. “BUSTER” 
GARRISON 

INSPECTOR 105TH MASONIC DISTRICT 
WITH THE 2019 HIRAM AWARD 

 

 

START: 1:00 PM 

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 7th, 2019 

517 G ST. EURKEA, CA 95501 

FAMILY & FRIENDS WELCOME 

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED 

Mark Your Calendar:
Sunday, September 15th at 1pm Constitution Observance Pro-
gram. Booklets will be available to learn about our Constitution. 
Refreshments will be served after the program. 
Saturday,October 12th. An evening with Elvis Presley, Frank 
Sinatra, Willie Nelson, Neal Diamond, Johnny Cash and more. 
Preformed by Client and Ila Ingbretson. Tri Tip dinner catered 
by Brother Joe Mazzotti. Social 6pm with full bar and dinner 
7pm. Cost $20 per person. Send your reservation to humboldt-
lodge79@gmail.com or phone 443-3079. Pay with Visa/Master 
card at www.humboldtlodge79.org. or mail check to Humboldt 
Lodge, PO Box 197, Eureka, Ca. 95502. 

           

Reception Honoring 
Most Worshipful John E. Trauner 

Grand Master of Masons in California 
Saturday, November 9, 2019 

Reservation  Information  
Please have reservations in by  
October 26th 
Contact: Humboldt Lodge No. 79 
                    517 G Street 
                    Eureka, CA. 95501 

(707) 443-3079 
  info@humboldtlodge79.org 
 
Lodging: Red Lion Inn 
  1929 4th St, Eureka CA 
  95501 Code: HUM79 
  Phone: 707-445-0844 
  Booking Code: HUM79 
 

Payment: Select Entrée with reservation.  
 
Credit Card Payment: 
http://humboldtlodge79.org VISA / Mastercard 
 
Mailing:  
Payable To: 
Humboldt Lodge No. 79 
PO Box 197 
Eureka, CA 95502-0197 
 

  
Event  Information  

 
Location: Eureka Moose Lodge No. 636 
  4328 Campton Rd 
  Eureka CA 95503 

Agenda: Social: 5:30 PM 
  Dinner: 6:30 PM 
  Dinner Choices: 

Please Note Entrée in Reservation 
Request 
Options: 

  Tri Tip - $25.00 
  Chicken - $20.00 
  Vegetarian - $15.00 
Dress: Cowboy Casual 

Brethren and Friends,
	 September has some special dates for us. Firs, 
we have Worshipful Garrison’s well deserved Hiram 
Award on Saturday the 7th. Everyone is invited to 

show your support and express our appreciation for everything he 
does for our fraternity, our community, and all of us individually.
	 On the 12th we have a Third Degree Proficiency Night and 
we are expecting a very special guest to one of our brothers who 
will be giving his proficiency that evening!
	 The 15th we have our Constitution Observance. Thanks goes 
to our Senior Warden John Prince for taking on the task of put-
ting this together.
	 In other news, we have acquired a lovely shadow box for 
Most Worshipful Fraser’s Commandery Sword. It was graciously 
donated to us by his family and is now proudly displayed with his 
portrait in our lodge room!
	 As always Stated meetings are the first Thursday at 7pm, 
and Lodge Family Game night at 6pm the following Friday.

Upon the Square,
Phil Elcock, WM

Bethel No. 86,
Job’s Daughters

Hi All!
	 Hope everyone had a great summer! With school starting, 
we are as busy as ever.  
	 Our Association picnic was a lot of fun. Miss California, as 
well as other grand family were in attendance on this very warm 
summer day in Ukiah. We want to give a shout out to Julianna, 
Miss California, who is the third runner up for Miss International. 
Also want to congratulate Jaelyn McCorkle of Bethel 182 - Cres-
cent City - for her position as Supreme Chaplain. Congratulations 
Jaelyn! 
	 We are having our much anticipated initiation for our JD2B 
coming up on September 17,  and hope all our adult Masonic fam-
ily can come and attend. 
	 The next big event we will be having is Leadership Camp in 
October. This is a fun and educational experience for the girls 
who attend. It is held in the Santa Cruz mountains, and we all 
have a really fun time.

With Jobie Love,
Katie Quintrell
Honored Queen
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Hello, everyone!
We at Camellia are hoping your 4th of July was 
fantastic. Our August meeting was very nice. It 
was a back to school themed meeting complete 
with capri sun drinks and apple sauce for re-

freshments.  I would like to thank Sister Joni for filling in as Wor-
thy Matron. I also would like to thank all of the members for at-
tending and also for helping to put away the memorabilia. Many 
hands do indeed make light work. 
	 I would also like to remind everyone that our next meeting is 
Brothers Night. Apparently Brothers Night was formed as a way 
to honor the Brothers who serve the Order. Hopefully the guys 
will have a fun filled evening planned for our enjoyment and we 
can show our love and respect to those that make it possible for 
us to enjoy all of the Orders.
	 I would also like to remind all of our members of our ongo-
ing service project, the food drive. Please donate non perishable 
items to the food drive whenever possible. Remember to donate 
food items that you would like to eat yourselves. Thank you.
	 I am looking forward to seeing all of you at the next meeting 
and hope you all have a wonderful August. 

Star Love,
JoAnna Matlock, Worthy Matron
Lee Astorino, Worthy Patron

Camellia Chapter No. 63 Eureka Court No. 109
Order of the Amaranth

Honored Ladies and Sir Knights,
	 Our August stated meeting was also our Official Visit with 
the theme Apples and Academics in celebration of our quickly 
approaching Fall season and Back to School. Members were 
asked to bring school supplies to benefit local needy children; 
an apple dish or dessert to be shared after the meeting; and 
fresh or frozen apples to be given to the Rainbow Girls for their 
annual Thanksgiving Pie Sale fundraiser. As Mother Advisor of 
Humboldt Assembly, member HL Tricia Coombs, has graciously 
offered to peel, slice, and freeze the donated apples if you are un-
able to do so yourself for future donations, so keep the donations 
coming. The night of our August 28 meeting was also our annual 
Salmon and Ribs fundraiser dinner organized and prepared by 
Diane Reed. Much thanks to her for her time and help.  
     Several of our members were present at the Masonic BBQ on 
August 4. We had our 2nd Annual Amaranth Miniature Golf Tour-
nament at the Lighthouse Plaza in Manila on Saturday August 
24 where several of our Grand Officers were in attendance. Later 
that week on August 27 we hosted a potluck dinner reception in 
honor of our Grand Officers. August has been a busy month, and 
as we transition into Fall we will be welcoming a few new mem-
bers, and maybe a few more by Winter. It is so wonderful to see 
our Court growing in numbers! 

Important Dates:

September 21- Amaranth Annual Family & Friends BBQ begin-
ning at Noon at Donna Kennards (Please bring a potluck item 
large enough to be shared.)
September 25- Stated meeting at 7:30pm (No longer Advance 
Night. Change of theme.)
Theme: “Autumn and Activity”, with a donation of non-perish-
able food items to be donated to the Rescue Mission is being re-
quested. We will play games afterwards.   
October 5 & 6- Medieval Faire Fundraiser Booth (Further infor-
mation will be provided upon return of the school who is spon-
soring the event and which has been out for Summer.)  
October 30- Stated meeting & Initiation at 7:30pm. 
Practice at 6:30pm (Note: This is the 5th Wednesday)
Theme: “Costumes and Candy” (No masks with costumes; bring 
some candy to share with others.)

With warmth and love,
HL Heidi Hunt, Royal Matron
SK Bill Dann, Royal Patron 

Eureka Commandery No. 35
Knights Templar

Stated Convocations pending monthly

Sir Knights, Companions and Brothers,
	 I would like to start by congratulating the companions 
who attended the Chapter Degrees in Red Bluff. We are looking 
forward to seeing you here in Eureka on September 21 for the 
Council Degrees.  Doors will open at 7:30am, degrees to begin at 
8:30am.  We will have coffee, donuts, and lunch. 
	 We are especially looking forward to November 2, as we will 
be having the Commandery Orders in Redding. The doors will 
open at 7:30 am for coffee and donuts and the orders will begin at 
8:30am.  The Orders will be held at the Redding Family Masonic 
Center at 195 Masonic Ave.
	 I am excited to report on the Cook your Own Steak event we 
had for Right Eminent William A. McBroome, Jr. KYGCH, Grand 
Commander Grand Commandery, Knights Templar of California.  
Those of us who attended had a wonderful time bidding on the 
silent auction items and enjoying some wonderful food and com-
panionship. I would like to thank all those who donated items, 
with a special thank you to Naomi Abbott for donating that fan-
tastic quilt. I would also like to thank both Sally Lindke and the 
Arcata Fire Department for the use of their BBQ.   

Fraternally,
Jeff White, Commander
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Scottish Rite Valley
of Northern California

Brethren,
	 August  was a period of “refreshment and re-
pose”. A wonderful feast was prepared by the 

Brothers in Fortuna for the Annual Masonic Picnic in early August. 
They certainly have a way with Barbecue Roast Beef. Thank you 
to all who helped in the preparation; they are not only members 
of Eel River Lodge but also members of our Scottish Rite Valley. 
Our monthly stated was short and sweet, allowing us to prepare 
for the fun times to come. Please take note of the dates and 
events to come during the rest of the year.

Upcoming Events for 2019 and Beyond:
	 September 19- Feast of Tishri and Honors Night for Illustri-
ous Richard McKenna.  Stated meeting at 6:30pm, followed by 
Dinner and Feast of Tishri Celebration at 7:15pm. We will then re-
tire to the Lodge Room to honor Illustrious Brother Richard McK-
enna for his fifteen years of service as Secretary in the Valley of 
Northern California.
	 October 17- Honors Night for “Mason of the Year” from are 
District wide Blue Lodges. Our Stated Meeting will be at 6:30pm 
followed by our celebratory dinner at 7:15pm. After dinner we will 
adjourn to the Lodge Room for the Ceremony to honor our five 
Recipients of this year’s awards.
	 November 21- Stated Meeting and Annual Election of Offi-
cers for 2020. Meeting to start at 7pm, no dinner.
	 December 19- Stated Meeting at 6:30pm followed by Christ-
mas Dinner at 7:15pm. Illustrious Brother Jim Widdows has prom-
ised another Wonderful and heart warming Christmas Celebra-
tion to follow.
	 January 16, 2020 - Stated Meeting with Installation of Officers.

	 Albert Pike, the Father of Modern Scottish Rite Masonry. 
To learn more about his teachings and all Scottish Rite Degrees; 
look into the Master Craftsman Courses offered by the Supreme  
Council of 33rd degree Masons in Washington, D.C. Not only  a 
wealth of knowledge about Scottish Rite but also Blue Lodge Ma-
sonry. Find the meaning  behind the three Ruffians and the weap-
ons they used. If interested, see me.

Keep on trucking,
George Durfee, Venerable Master

Eel River Empire
Lodge No. 147

Brethren,
	 	 The annual Masonic picnic last month was well 

attended and a fun time for all that attended. Spe-
cial thanks to Mel and Sharon Thomsen, as they once again, they 
seasoned and delivered the meat Sunday morning. We cooked 
approximately 425 pounds of meat (24 roasts) and all was either 
eaten or sold as full or ½ roasts. Thanks also out to the Barnwell 
family for supplying the firewood for the deep pit again this year. 
Also thanks to Jim Widdoes for coordinating the shut-in program 
and delivering meals to folks that couldn’t attend the picnic. Jim 
has been doing this for the past 30 years, but informs me that he 
will be retiring, so I will be carrying on this wonderful program 
next year. We delivered 26 meals this year.  I will be contacting 
lodge masters next year, to see if we can expand this program in 
your area. I would also like to thank all the brethren that helped 
get firewood, tend the fire, load the deep pit, slice meat and ev-
erything else that happens behind the scenes to make this event 
happen. Also thanks to all the lodges that brought beans, biscuits, 
salads, hamburgers and hot dogs. We will be waiting on brother 
Kirby, to see how the donations panned out. 
	 As you read this, two of our brothers, Jayme and Israel, have 
received their Second Degree in Masonry. Also our building proj-
ect is under construction and is scheduled to be completed by the 
middle of October if everything goes as planned. Thanks to our 
secretary, Brother Rich, for getting all the necessary documents 
to Grand Lodge for approval. It will look wonderful when finished, 
with new siding, windows, and a fresh coat of paint. The contrac-
tor will keep us updated on his construction schedule.
	 Invitations have been sent out to all Grand Lodge members 
for our cornerstone ceremony scheduled for November 9th, at 
the new McLean Foundation building near Newburg Park in For-
tuna. Thanks to brother Mark Mowery for spearheading this proj-
ect and brother Simon Rios for designing the plaque. 

Fraternally,							     
Mike Flockhart, WM	

Djinns Band

Aahmes Redwood
Shrine Club

&

To all Nobles and Ladies ,
	 We can finally slow down after August. I hope you enjoyed 
the Fort Bragg parade and get-togethers.
	 Getting together and having fun, while supporting the Shrine 
Transportation fund and Shriner’s Hospital for Children is one of 
the great delights of being a Shriner. Please join us at upcoming 
meetings 

Dates to remember: 
September 10 – Djinns Band meeting, 7pm  at the home of Noble 
Ziggy -  2812 Harrison Ave.,  Eureka 
September 16 – Clown meeting, 7pm  at the home of Noble Jim 
Widdoes, 2879 Shields Lane Fortuna
September 20, 21, 22 – Steelhead Lodge Campout at Klamath. 
Trailer park at location and some rooms. Also, about a mile north 
up 101 is a Holiday Express at the Casino.

September 21  – enjoy a Klamath Jet boat ride. It leaves at 1pm, 
and returns at 3pm.  Cost is $42/person (senior rate).  
Saturday evening – Dinner at Steelhead Lodge 6:30pm
September 26 – Redwood Shrine Club Board meets at 2 pm at 
the Moose Family Center, Eureka. All Shriners are welcome and 
encouraged to attend.
	 A side note …. I was talking with Jerry Colander (past Presi-
dent of Redwood Shrine Club, member of the Divan and a very 
good clown) who is now very active near his home in Alabama. He 
is getting his KCCH (Red Hat) in Scottish Rite. Congratulation on 
your outstanding work, Jerry, and keep up the good work. 
	 If you would like to have more information about the Shrine 
or become a Shriner please call Kirby at 707-845-1657 or Ken 
Christiansen at 707-445-1766

Noble Kirby Bay, Sultan



ARCATA #207
1st Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Margaret Richmond  	 839-3640
WP - Bill Dann 	 442-3036
AM - Heidi Quintrell 	 443-7305
AP - Gary Quintrell 	 443-7305
S - Alan J. Smyth  	 822-1211
2019

FERNDALE #23
2nd Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Deanna Bay  	 599-3373
WP - Kirby Bay  	 845-1657
AM - Leslie Nicholson  	 834-5589
AP - Larry Nicholson 	 786-4559
S - Nancy Bay  	 845-1658
2019

ROHNERVILLE-REDWOOD #76
2nd Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Kim Poulter  	 298-4322
WP - Ken Poulter
AM - Tricia Coombs 	 725-5938
AP -
S - Karen Parlato  	 725-3532
2018

CAMELLIA #63
1st Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - JoAnna Matlock 	 496-7944
WP - Lee Astorino  	 362-0377
AM -
AP - Robert Matlock 496-7942
S - Peggy Mecham-Carlotti  	 633-6875
2019

DEPUTY GRAND MATRON—Leslie Nicholson—Ferndale #23—phone 834-5589 email llnicholson@yahoo.com
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Arcata, CA 95521
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HUMBOLDT Lodge #79
P.O. Box 197,
Eureka 95502

Phone: 443-3079
humboldtLodge79.org

STATED MEETING
FIRST THURSDAY 7:00 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Phillip A. Elcock
616-4313
P.O. Box 1184
Arcata, CA 95518
SENIOR warden
John H. Prince (Janis)
382-6738
4802 Wells Way
Eureka, CA 95503
JUNIOR WARDEN
Dax E. Allen (Chani)
497-4403
6399 Purdue Drive
Eureka, CA 95503
Treasurer
Josh J. Reed (Andrea)
362-0135
Secretary
William J. Lambo PM (Sandy)
H:442-7355 C: 672-9218
410 Herrick Ave.
Eureka 95503
wjsklambo@gmail.com

2019

EEL RIVER EMPIRE
Lodge #147

P.O. Box 51, Fortuna 95540
Phone: 725-2355
STATED MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY, 7:30 PM
DINNER 6:30 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Michael G. Flockhart
768-3110
502-1146
P.O. Box 315
Hydesville, CA 95547-0315
myflock4@hotmail.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Philip J. Grunert
725-3637
599-5775
915 12th St.
Fortuna, CA 95540
philgrunert@att.net
JUNIOR WARDEN
Daniel S. McClelland
725-2053
599-4377
1763 Barney St
Fortuna, CA 95540
TREASURER
Philip Aycock
499-1186
140 Webster St.
Rio Dell, CA 95562
SECRETARY
Richard H. Sweet, PM
764-3626
Cell 499-2211
394 Cherry Ln., Rio Dell 95562
wb6myf57@yahoo.com

2019

FERNDALE Lodge #193
P.O. Box 1265,

Ferndale 95536
STATED MEETING
SECOND MONDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Lee Astorino, PM
445-8303
517 15th. St.
Eureka 95501
SENIOR WARDEN
Randy Cady, PM (Patti)
786-9566
P.O. Box 1164
Ferndale 95536
JUNIOR WARDEN
Kenneth Poulter, PM (Kim)
725-5898
500 Nob Hill Rd.
Fortuna, 95540
TREASURER
Kirby L. Bay, PM (Nancy)
786-9563
1907 Crosby Rd.
Ferndale 95536
SECRETARY
Jim Grinsell, PM (Susan)
786-9590
P.O. Box 802
Ferndale 95536
j_and_w@frontiernet.net

 2019

105th Masonic District Inspector: Halby O. Garrison, PM
1914 Mesa Ave., Eureka 95503-6838 Ph: 443-6916

Assistant Grand Lecturer Division I: Gary Quintrell, PM
2355 Bongio Ct., Eureka 95503 Ph. 443-7305

email: GQHQ@suddenlink.net

next Trestleboard deadline: Sunday, September 15 at 5:00pm

SIX RIVERS Lodge #106
251 Bayside Rd.,

Arcata 95521
Phone: 822-1211
STATED MEETING
FIRST TUESDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Jeff White (Lisa)
834-3063
4200 Excelsior Road
Eureka 95503
SENIOR WARDEN
Daniel M. Oulfsen
442-0863
6619 Bret Harte Ln.
Eureka 95503-7001
JUNIOR WARDEN
Gabriel A. Vaughn
834-0173
1300 Sunset Ave.
Arcata 95521
TREASURER
Michael W. Alcorn, PM (Suzanne)
497-6591
3340 Montgomery St.
Eureka 95503-4860
SECRETARY
Alan J. Smyth, PM (Pat)
822-1211
251 Bayside Rd., Arcata 95521-6463
6riversLodge@suddenlinkmail.com

2019


